Blackridge Civic Association Board Meeting April 17, 2007

Attendees: Bill Miller, Mary Lou Benedetti, Ashlee Esplen, Denise Grabner, Cecilia Greber, Sarah Kuharik, Gretchen Morris, Jennifer Suiters, Lee Borellis, Amanda Veoni

Excused: 

Absent: Dan Crawley, Steve Jurman, Joe Modiffari, Michelle Greenawalt
	Topic
	Comments

	B52
	Should have around 120 tickets sold already.

First drawing May 6th will pull 6 winners.



	Membership
	117 members at this point from Ronni’s list with lots of extra donations.

Need to get 220 households to reach our goal.



	Blackboard
	Terry’s letter on front

Bill’s letter on front

Ad for Strawberry  Festival

Wilkinsburg unite will have article

Reminder for 4th of July bike parade.  10 am corner of Williamsburg and Collins.  Rain or shine.  Free day at the pool.  

Saturday before father’s day.. yard sale.  June 16th.  Ceil will chair, Mary Lou and Amanda will co-chair.  Put ad in Post-Gazette, Penny Saver and Progress.  Ceil needs help delivering packets.

B52 order form to go in May Blackboard.
Next issue will be postponed for July/August

Free pool days: Memorial Day, Labor day and 4th

Committee:

Pres – Jen Suiters

VP – Ceil Greber

Secretary – Sarah Kuharik

Treasurer – Mary Lou

Buildings and Grounds – Bill

Rental Director – ?

Ways and Means – Vacant (possibly Laura McCarthy??)

Newsletter – Gary Pete

Wilkinsburg at large – Doug Dowler

Wilkinsburg at large – Liz Ure

Wilkinsburg at large – Gretchen

Penn Hills at large –  Denise

Penn Hills at large – Amanda

Penn Hills at large – Steve

Churchill at large – Lee

Churchill at large – Michelle

Churchill at large – Ashley

* Gretchen will give me the finalized list by next Thursday



	Activities


	Strawberry Festival Sunday, May 20th @ 4:00 – everyone to bring 2 pints of strawberries washed, sliced and in a bowl, and corresponding amount of cake (a pound cake or individual food cakes) and a thing of cool whip.

Yard Sale will be the Saturday before Fathers day.

Concert in the Park – Aug 19th @ 4:00 if 2 bands, 6:00 if 1 band.  Harold Betters and Cadillac Mac possibly.  Bill will be the chair for the event.  Gretchen will book the bands.  Ashley will contact the pool for food.



	Park Rental
	Louis from Heberdon Church would like to have a group of kids 6 days out of the summer from 10-noon.

Would be willing to pay.

Debate over whether to make it a “rental” vs ask them to make a donation.

Decided to ask them for a $50 donation and will ask her to be discreet about it.



	Finances/Treasury


	Checking account $1109

B-52 $86.  With 3 uncashed checks.

Money Market $5187

$1000 from Garden Club.  Used $500 for rocks.

Need 220 @ $40.  Currently has 115, some at $25

B52 $15,600 for a profit of $10,000 if we sell them all.

Bridge club rental fees will increase from $100 to $150.  In return they wan the following to be done by May 20th (will offer to co-pay for some):

· Parking lot paved.  

· Lights up at the driveway.

· New refrigerator.  Will spend some of the 5k on the fridge.  

· Plumming issues (mike witherspoon will fix/look at these tomorrow: cord behind fridge, water fountain, leaky faucet and hot water in mens room – one of the spigots doesn’t work).

· Towel dispensers – not enough paper towels before they get there on Friday.

· Outside of the building painted.

Mary Lou will discontinue the Forecast sheet.  Will just use the Dispersement sheet.  Will add a YTD to dispersement sheet.

$7231 in outstanding invoices

$2600 for Vigliotti.  Gretchen emailed Don Schweniker and confirmed 

The 1 vs 2 charges:  2 trips. Vigliotti would get call from Mary Pat to clear the driveway (prior to her dance class) 

Mary Lou called to discuss payment.  He will bill every month on the first of the month (versus 3 months late).

Finally paid off 2006 taxes.

JM Paving (Jeff Modra) will give an estimate for parking lot.  Should have it by the end of the week.  We will have to then go to the bank to refinance.

Pool

2007 will be a transition year.  Will work on joint fund raising.  Monthly dinners (Sunday Supper).  2008 you will join BCA and the pool as one.



	Miscellaneous


	Joint project with garden club for unified street signs.  Would have to go to the boroughs for approval and possible funding.




